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Ms. Dorothy Gunn
Clerk oftheBoard
illinois Pollution Control Board
100W. Randolph St.

Clu~ago,Illinois 60601

Re: Public Commentre R01-13 ~ ~

DearMs. Gunn:

The illinois Pollution Control Board should adopt strong rules to prevent degradationof illinois, rivers, lakesand
streams.Newor increasedpollution should not be allowed in anywaterunlessit hasbeenshownthatit.wiil not
hurtaquatic life.

Newor increasedpollutionshouldnot beallowed in anyillinois waterunlessit hasbeenshownthat it is really
necessaiy.This meansthatall reasonablealternativesto allowing the new-pollutionshould~be:considered-carefully.

In all regionsof the state, thereareafew high quality lakesandstreamsthatshouldbepreservedin their existing
high quality.To protect natural beauty,endangeredspecies,wildlife, andopportunities for ourchildren to enjoy
natureandoutdoorrecreation,newdevelopmentshould bepreventing from impacting theseoutstandingwaters.

Presently, theillinois EPA grants permits for newandincreaseddischargesof pollutiowwithoutmuch scientific
study or citizen input Noserious studiesareperformedto determine if the newpollution will harnithe~aquaticlife
in the receiving wateror if allowing the newpollution is truly neededto accommodateimportanteconomicor
socialdevelopment.

Theillinois EPA proposalallows citizensto petition to havewaters designatedas“OutstandingResourceWaters”
and protectedfrom futurepollution, but practically makesit impossiblefor them to doso. Undertheproposal,
notice mustbe given to manymoretypesofbusinessesandindividualsthan is reasonablynecessary.Also, the
proposedrules requirecitizen groupsto provide evidenceon potential:econQmCimpactsof an Outstanding
ResourceWater designationalthough suchgroups obviouslydo not haveaccessto the necessaryinformation.
Friends of cleanwater should urge the Board to eliminate unnecessaryburdenson ORW petitions andnot require
citizensto offer testimonyon things thatonly businessknows. If businessesare concernedabout apotential ORW
designation,they cancomeforward with evidenceasto how it might hurttheir revenuesor costs.

I am urgingyou to adopttheseantidegradation rules to helpkeep Illinois’ cleanwaters clean. Letyour conscience
by your guide.

Sincerely,

~

Dominic C. Camona(concernedcitizen)


